PUBLIC NOTICE POSTING REQUEST
TO OFFICE OF THE LEICESTER TOWN CLERK

TIME STAMP

orcanization: Registrar’s Meeting

X MEETING PUBLIC HEARING (Pleasc circle appropriately)

DAY &
DATE: Tuesday January 26, 2016 “1ime: 5:00pm

LOCATION: Town Clerk’s Office

SIGNATURE or
Requested by: Deborah K. Davis

ALL MEETING NOTICES MUST BE FILED AND TIME STAMPED IN THE TOWN CLERK’SOFFICE AND POSTED ON THE
MUNICIPAL BULLETIN BOARD 48 HOURS PRIOR TO THE MEETING, (iit accordance with Chapter 303 Acts of 1975)

Welcome our new Registrar- Michael Curtis
l.ast day to Register to vote before Pres Primary
Census

Talk about STM procedure

The listings of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the chair 48 hours before said meeting, which may be
discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be
brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.”




OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK
TOWN OF LEICESTER

3 WASHBURN SQUARE » LEICESTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01524-1333
TELEPHONE: (508) 892-7011 « Fax: (508) 892-7070

Deporan K. Davis
Town CLERK
E-mail: davisd@leicesterma.org

BOARD OF REGISTRARS
MINUTES OF JANUARY 26, 2016

Len Ivel called meeting to order at 5:09pm with Mike Curtis, Linda Rowden and Debbie Davis in attendance.
Minutes were accepted for the December 1, 2015 meeting.

A motion to accept correction to voting machine — cost $21,275.22
Voted unanimously.

Welcomed our newest Registrar — Michael Curtis
Prices reviewed for soft cases for machines and it was decided against- we are leaving the machines intact.

Purchased YES/NO ballots for Town Meetings and also a set of thumb drives - $545
We were looking into getting the machines on line and any additional costs for this would come out of the
$28,000 that was put aside to purchase the new voting machines however the company is not ready. Previously

accepted.

Wednesday February 10, 2016 8:00 am — 8:00 pm is last day to register to vote before the Presidential Primary.
Deb Davis will work the late hours.

Discussed the Parties that are current for the Primary election: Democrat, Republican,
UIP and Green Rainbow.

Absentee ballots are in: put on Website, notify the newspapers and Phil Robo to get the word out.
Reviewed Procedure for the Primary and also disposing of old voting machines and accepting the new
machines. Send letter to Selectmen and to State Elections to dispose of old and accept the new machines.

We will be using the new voting machines for the March Presidential Primary for the first time.

Hired a new census company the old one went out of business. Linda and I are designing the form and are very
happy with it so far.

Next Meeting-Feb 23, 2016 at 5:00pm

Meeting adjourned 5:55pm- voted unanimously.




